
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Request for Design and Construction Proposals 

Braeburn Wastewater Lift Station Replacement 
Contract 292 

 

 

 

The City of Milton-Freewater, Oregon is seeking interested firms to submit a design and 

proposal to replace an existing wastewater lift station.  Responses must be sealed and 

addressed to the City of Milton-Freewater, Attn:  Brian Steadman, Public Works 

Superintendent and will be accepted by the Public Works Department, 501 Lamb Street, 

PO Box 6, Milton-Freewater, OR  97862 before December 22, 2020 at 1:00 p.m. local 

time  Proposers are solely responsible for meeting this deadline.   

 

Proposers responding to this request for qualifications do so solely at their expense and 

the Contracting Agency (City) is not responsible for any Proposer expenses associated 

with the Request for Qualifications. 

 

The City of Milton-Freewater is seeking interested firms to submit a list of pertinent 

qualifications for completing the design and construction upgrades included but are not limited 

to new submersible chopper pumps, a rail system for pulling pumps to the top of the well for 

maintenance with a new electrical panel box with the upgrade for the electrical to the pumps 

and backup generator.  New piping within the wet well from the pumps to the pipe exiting the 

well will also be required.   
 

 

REQUIREMENTS/CRITERIA:  This project is funded by City of Milton-Freewater Sewer Funds.  

The construction portion of this project is a Public Works Project and is subject to Oregon 

Prevailing Wage Rates https://www.oregon.gov/boli (ORS 279C.800 to 279C.870).  

The Proposer declares and agrees that they will comply with all provisions of the Oregon Public 

Works Law as required by ORS 279.348 to 279.365 and all Federal and State statutes and 

regulations pertaining to Workers Compensation, Industrial Accident Insurance, Income Tax 

Withholding, Social Security and payment of bills for labor and materials.   Workers shall be paid 

not less than the specified minimum hourly rate of wage if the project is subject to the 

Prevailing Wage Rate Law.   

Proposal packets may be obtained by contacting Krista Gannon in the Public Works Department 

at 501 Lamb Street, PO Box 6, Milton-Freewater, OR  97862, E-mail: krista.gannon@milton-

freewater-or.gov or phone at 541-938-8270. 
 

The City reserves the right to reject any or all qualifications, to postpone making the award for a 

reasonable length of time, or waive informalities and to accept the qualifications deemed the 

best in the interest of the City considering the experience and equipment of the proposer and 

the time required for completion. 


